
Peartree Spring Primary School Newsletter — 10/09/2021 
Notices 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Welcome back to Peartree Spring Primary School  - we hope you had a lovely summer holiday.  We particularly welcome our newest 

children in Reception, who are settling in well with their new teachers and friends.  We are looking forward to busy and exciting times 

ahead. 

 

TERESA SKEGGS 

Headteacher.  

 

Dates/Events for the Academic Year 2021/22 -  A letter regarding forthcoming events for the Autumn Term 2021 was emailed to 

parents yesterday.   We will send out information for the Spring Term 2022 after half term.   Please note  -  Due to the current situation 

some of the dates may be subject to change.  We will notify you of any changes via the newsletters/text message.  

 

School Gateway reminder - As you are aware from previous correspondence our school uses School Gateway  - this is so 

parents can  make online payments for school uniform, breakfast club, after school club and school trips, as well as 

booking children into our Breakfast Club/After School Club.  Please go to www.schoolgateway.com to register and select 

‘new user’ and enter your email address and mobile telephone number.  You will then be sent a PIN number to your 

mobile.  If you have a smartphone you can download the app.  You will automatically receive text messages and emails 

from the school if we have your details. 

 

Parent Lite reminder  -  Please can we remind ALL parents to download the Parent Lite App.  This enables parents 

to check their child’s data/medical/contact information as well as giving other permissions such as children to walk 

home (Yrs 4, 5 & 6 only), website etc.   Parents also need to consent to  the Home/School Agreement which they will 

have shared with their child/ren.  If you require any help with the app, please contact the school office. 

 

Secondary Transfer  -  If your child is in Year 6 you should now have received an important document called ‘Moving on 2022’ via 

email.  For further information, please visit www.hertfordshire.gov.uk.  They are advising parents to look at individual school websites re 

tours. 

 

Year 6 PGL Residential Trip -  A letter was emailed last week regarding the Year 6 residential trip to PGL Multi Activity Centre.  To 

secure a place for your child, a non-refundable deposit of £50.00 via schoolgateway must be made by Friday 1st October 2021. 

 

Bikeability Cycle Training Course —  A letter was emailed to parents this week to those children who have 

places booked on this course. A reminder that this course which was postponed last year due to Covid-19 

starts next week on Monday 13th September 2021.   

School Meals 

KS2 children  -  The price of a school meal  is charged at £2.60 per day, 

£13.00 per week, unless your child is in receipt of Free School Meals. 

Ordering your child’s lunches and payments are to be made via 

Schoolgrid.  Please note  -  children’s meals MUST be paid for in 

advance, unless you have set up a direct debit with Schoolgrid.   

Special Dietary Requirements – Please be advised that if your child has 

any special dietary requirements, you will need to apply for a special 

menu for your child directly through Hertfordshire Catering Limited 

(HCL).  Special menus available include  Dairy Free, Vegan, Egg Free & 

Vegetarian, Pork Free, Beef Free, Beef & Pork Free and  Pescetarian. 

To apply, simply go to https://specialmenu.hcl.co.uk  

REMINDER - Due to some of our children having severe nut allergies, 

please do not put items in your child’s packed lunch box that contains 

nuts, this includes Nutella. 

PE Noticeboard 

Schools Games Value Award  -  Each week, a class 

receives a certificate for showing the best School Games 

Value.  This term we are focusing on Self-Belief. This 

week it has been awarded to Thames Class.  Well done!  

 

Walk to School Travel Award  -  This week the Walk to 

School travel award goes to Year 6. Well done everybody  -  

Let’s continue to be active.  

https://specialmenu.hcl.co.uk/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwikivnQ9ajdAhWI2qQKHZM8C9YQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.oriel-aspirations.org%2F248%2Fnews%2Farticle%2F94%2Fschool-gateway-cashless-system&psig=AOvVaw39xQWlzcfG


Whole School Attendance (%) 

1st Squirrel 100% 

2nd Savannah 99.6% 

3rd Ladybird 99.3% 

3rd Java 99.3% 

4th Hedgehog 99.2% 

5th Butterfly 98.7% 

6th Rainforest 98.4% 

7th Rabbit 98.2% 

8th Bumblebee 97.9% 

9th Coral 97.7% 

10th Desert 97.2% 

11th Caspian 97% 

12th Alps 96.9% 

13th Rainbowfish 96.8% 

14th Thames 96.7% 

15th Amazon 95.6% 

16th Jellyfish 95.3% 

17th Starfish 94.3% 

18th Pyrenees 93% 

19th Rockies 92.4% 

20th Nile 92.2% 

September 2021 

Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat Sun 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
    Jeans for Genes  

(Non-Uniform Day) 

 
 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
  National Fitness Day 

(during school day) 

Alps Class Assembly @ 

9.15am via Livestorm 

MacMillan Coffee  

Morning 

(children only)  

 

  

27 28 29 30 1st Oct   

 
Teddy Bear Picnic for Year 2 

(more details to follow soon) 

 Pyrenees Class Assembly 

@ 9.15am via Livestorm 

 
  

October 2021 

Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat Sun 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 Sibling Photographs  

Reception to Year 6 

(during school day) 

 Individual photos  

Reception to Year 6 

(during school day) 

 

Rockies Class Assembly 

@ 9.15am via Livestorm 

  
 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

   Java Class Assembly  

@ 9.15am via Livestorm 

  
 



 Stars of the Week  

Butterfly 

Henry S 
for being super thoughtful and helpful 

towards his peers. 

Bumblebee 

Aleksandra P 
for her fantastic description of the hen in 

our Jack and the Beanstalk writing.  

Ladybird 

Jessica R 
for showing such a positive and smiley 

attitude to all of her learning.  

Jellyfish 

Dylan R 
for working really hard to use time  

conjunctions to order the events in a story.  

Rainbowfish 

Aaliyah L 
 for having a wonderful attitude to  

learning in her first week back.  

Starfish 

Nancy P 
 for putting 100% effort into every task 
this week with a big smile on her face! 

Well done Nancy.  

Desert 

Maddison D 

for working super hard in all of  

her learning this week!  

Rainforest 

Zavier S 
for his fantastic sentences in English using 

conjunctions and adjectives.  

Savannah 

Chloe B 
for working so hard this week on every 

single task! Well done Chloe. 

Amazon 

Albie P 
for his wonderful independent 

 work in Science.  

 

Nile 

India JC 
for her wonderful contributions to all of 

our class discussions this week.  

 

Thames 

Samantha S-A 
for having an amazing attitude towards her 

learning and making fantastic  
contributions in class.  

 

Caspian 

Aiden H 
for working hard and giving good  

answers in class discussion.  

 

Coral 

Samuel B 
for being a kind and considerate young 

man to everyone around him.  

 

Java 

Tife B 
 for his super speedy recall of his times 

tables.  

  

Alps 

Anna G 
for her wonderful effort in all of her  

learning this week.  

 

Pyrenees 

Archie M 
for persevering in all of his learning and 
returning to school being positive and 

kind.  

 

Rockies 

Lenny D 
for excellent behaviour and hard work on 

every task in Year 6.  

 

 TT Rockstar/Monster Phonics Star 

 

Year 1 -  Joshua P, Alora H, Kara A 

Year 2  -   Lola W,  Bethany E, Aka O 

Year 3  -   Corey F, Dolly D, Luke M 

Year 4  -  Aadil S, Noah O, Kameron M 

Year 5  -  Charlie R, Bradley M, Leo J-A 

Year 6  -  Alice C, Evie B, Johnny O 

 

Birthdays   

Reception  -  David I, Olivia I, Rudra P 

Year 1  -  Jaxson H, Jenson M, 

Year 2  -  Katie S, Asha H, Konstantin R, Blake A, Frankie 

H, Fabian L 

Year 3  -   

Year 4  -  Jake C, Daisy M, Kyla M, Savannah B, Emmie B 

Year 5  -   

 Year 6  -  Stevie L, Reuben D, Lawrence N, Dylan 

P, Brody H,  Liam H 


